Brede Parish Council


 Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 25th October 2016 at 7:30pm in the Brede Village Hall

Present: Councillors L Nottage, R Came, Mrs J Armstrong, Mrs C Collins, Mrs C Kynvin, Mrs R Oliver, Mrs G Stone and I Stone. County Cllr C Maynard, the Clerk and 1 member of the public were also present. 
167
a) Declaration of Interests: None.
b) Dispensation Requests: Cllr Came as member of the Village Hall Management Committee.

168
Apologies for Absence: Cllr J King and District Cllr J Johnson
Minutes of the following meetings were considered.
169
Full Council Meeting – 27th September 2016 – 132/16 – 160/16 – Cllr Mrs Collins proposed that the minutes be signed as a true record of the meeting. This was seconded by Cllr Mrs Armstrong. All members present agreed.
Planning Meeting - 18th October 2016 - 161/16 – 166/16– Cllr Mrs Collins stated that she had sent apologies. Cllr Mrs Armstrong proposed that the minutes be signed as a true record of the meeting. This was seconded by Cllr Stone. All members present agreed.
170
Matters arising: - 

156/16 – Cllr Came reported that he had been unable to contact Mr Whiteman.
171
Finance: 

a. Accounts to end of October 2016
	
	Cheque previously presented
	Chq no
	 Net 
	 VAT 
	Total

	
	27/09/2016 - 25/10/2016
	
	
	
	

	L Bannister
	Wages underpaid/broadband/travel
	2268
	348.25
	
	348.25

	Post Office Ltd
	HMR&C PAYE/NI Sept
	2269
	112.26
	
	112.26

	J Butler
	Handyman July, August & Fencing on Rec.
	2270
	323.45
	
	323.45

	Southern Water
	Community Hall water bill
	2271
	28.91
	1.95
	30.86

	James Dean Pottery
	Garden Competition Plaques
	2272
	61.00
	12.20
	73.20

	L Bannister
	Garden Competition Vouchers
	2273
	75.00
	
	75.00

	Viking
	Stationery
	2274
	63.15
	12.63
	75.78

	Cllr Mrs Kynvin
	Voluntary Car Scheme
	2275
	200.00
	
	200.00

	SSALC Ltd
	Chairs Networking Day
	2276
	130.00
	26.00
	156.00

	PKF Littlejohn LLP
	Annual Audit
	2277
	130.00
	26.00
	156.00

	Cllr Mrs Oliver
	Expenses Queens Birthday Celebrations
	2278
	38.03
	
	38.03

	Age UK East Sussex
	Refreshments Queens Birthday Celebrations
	2279
	32.09
	
	32.09

	Mrs W Burchett
	Refreshments Queens Birthday Celebrations
	2280
	9.10
	
	9.10

	Glasdon UK Ltd
	New Dog waste bin
	2281
	242.14
	48.42
	290.56

	Cllr Mrs Armstrong
	Garden Competition Refreshments
	2282
	29.10
	
	29.10

	Cllr Mrs Oliver
	Garden Competition Flowers
	2283
	67.00
	
	67.00

	Cllr L Nottage
	Garden Competition Plants
	2284
	33.50
	
	33.50

	D Jones
	Village Green
	2285
	150.00
	
	150.00

	
	Total
	
	2,351.52
	127.20
	2478.72

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Grand Total
	
	
	
	£2,478.72


These figures were proposed by Cllr Stone and seconded by Cllr Mrs Collins. All members present agreed.

b. Cheques to be signed – These figures were proposed by Cllr Mrs Oliver and seconded by Cllr Stone. All members present agreed.
172
Report/observations of County Councillor – County Cllr Maynard reported that the final recommendations of the Boundary Review would allow Udimore to stay with Brede. The Brede Valley & Marsham ward will lose Pett and gain Sedlesombe. There will be one councillor for Brede & Udimore in the County elections to be held in May 2017. The Rother Boundaries will change in 2019 (any elections before that will use the current boundaries).

Budgets – both ESCC & RDC have taken 4 year settlement but this is still a shortfall so there will be difficult decisions to be taken.

RDC is building up a Council Tax base with the new houses to be built at Bexhill.

Q: Will ESCC be charging for waste sites? Not at the moment, hours were reduced in the last financial year. Some sites have been upgraded eg Newhaven which now has access on 2 levels.

Q: Waste bin left in middle of drive – aware of problem, same thing happened in Westfield last month.
Q: Gullies being cleared but the litter pickers were both on the same side of the road. Gullies that become blocked regularly are to be emptied more often – action priority based where possible.

Q: Tyres being dumped – report to RDC, if witnessed, try to get number plate & report to police.

Q: When is next RDC Cabinet meeting – refer to website or contact RDC.

The Clerk reported a response from District Cllr Johnson regarding On-site Bonfires – there is currently no clause in planning applications banning bonfires on site during building and as Govt wants planning regulations to be as simple as possible it was not likely to happen. If the problem continues or gets worse, then it ma and as Govt wants planning regulations to be as simple as possible it was not likely to happen. If the problem continues or gets worse, then it ma be worth investigating.
173
Statements, questions & comments from the Public – None
ese should provide quality business premisesh

Proceedings and reports of Committees and Working parties
174
Recreation Ground: No problems. Suggestions made regarding hedge cutting, Cllr Came to investigate.
175
Village Hall: No meeting.  Treasurer has contacted Age UK regarding the chairs – agreed to swap the chairs for the tables and purchase 20 new chairs.
176
Footpaths: Footpath 10 stile F5448 – now have photo confirmation that stile has been removed and hedge cut back. Email received re Footpath 5 – no news but will update in due course.

177
Seats and Bus shelters: New Dog Waste bin sited at top of Furnace Lane.
178
Brede Voluntary Car Scheme: All ok, people getting to hospital on time.
179
Community Hall: Has been used by Baby Ballet.
180
Police Report: Information regarding communications and ICT received. Cyber crime & Historic Abuse crime appear to be very high priority.
181
Newsletter: At the printers.
182
Playground Association:  See below.
 has sent a letter of apology to the Parish Council
183
Resilience Planning: Needs updating and to be put on website.
184
Website: New Cllr to be added to the website.
Items for discussion
185
Oak tree on recreation ground: Quote from Westfield Trees confirmed as £1545 including traffic management, however, he recommended that a tree survey be carried out a cost of £320. It was proposed by Cllr Mrs Oliver that the survey be carried out. This was seconded by Cllr Stone, all members present agreed.
186    Playground equipment inspection: Following the inspection there was found to be a problem with the bolts on the birds nest swing. Chair to liaise with Northiam PC.
187

Beacon: Cllr Mrs Oliver reported that it would cost £300 for materials & £50 for labour to make a new basket for the beacon. Cllr Mrs Collins proposed that we do not go ahead due to current funding situation. This was seconded by Cllr Mrs Armstrong, all members present agreed.
188

Bus shelter maintenance – work needed: Both the brick bus shelters need attention to guttering and facia boards and the one in Udimore Road needs repainting. The shelter in Northiam Road also needs attention. Inspections to be carried out.
189
Coffee morning: A ‘Meet & Greet’ to be organised end of April 2017.
190
SLR Meeting: Items for agenda to include signage, road closure signage, pot holes, signs at school and footway edges.
191
Parish Council referendums: NALC recommend negative response to Govt proposals on consultation website.
Routine Business:

192
Hedges: 
Chitcombe Road, Rosteague, Well House, Pottery Lane, Moel Bryn, oak at ?
193
Any other business:  
Advert for Village Hall placed in Fixtures.
‘Manshed’ meeting arranged for 14th January 2017 in Community Hall.

New notice board put up at Village Hall.

Date of next meeting: 

Precept Meeting – Tuesday 8th November 2016 in Brede Community Hall at 7.00pm 

SLR Meeting – 10th November 2016 Brede Community Hall at 2.00pm


Brede Parish Council Meeting – Tuesday 29th November 2016 in Brede Village Hall at 7.30pm
With no further business the meeting closed at 9.35 pm.
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